








3, as provided by California Department of  lucation regulations a public hearing
is not required for renewal requests that are not controversial; and

Hi , this renewal waiver request is not controversial; ar

11 2 atits April 23, 2014 meeting, the Board of Education ai iorized the District to
seek waiver of Education Codes pertaining to In vidual Instruction for students with
Tempo vy Disabilities; and

D, the Board of Education of the District hereby
approves the District’s Request for Renewal of the Alternative School of Choice Waiver of
Education Codes pertaining to providing individual instruction for students with temporary
disabilities; Education Code § 48206., Education Code § 48208.


















TOM TORLAKSON
STATE SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC (NSTRUCTION

CALIFORNIA
DEPARTMENT OF

EDUCATION
November 19, 2013

Gary Yee, Ed.D., Acting Superinten :nt
Qakland Unified School District

1025 Second Avenue

Oakland, CA 94606-2212

Dear Acting Superintendent Yee:

This letter is in response to your request for renewal of the waivers pertaining to your
district's alternative school of choice, the Gateway to Coliege (GTC) Program at Laney
College. The California Education Code sections you have requested to waive are listed
in the aftached table.

Your renewal request explains that the C T Program is being offered in partnership with
Laney College. The program is based on the natio il GTC model, which has achieved
success serving at-risk youth aged sixteen to twenty-one who have dropped out of high
school and are significantly behind in credits. Your request explains that the program
achieves success by combining high academic expectations wi  one-on-one advising
and support. A key component of the program is that the district is able to claim average
daily attendance (ADA) for GTC Program students who are taking all their classes at
Laney College from Laney College instructors. We understand that this unusual
arrangement is necessary to provide sufficient resources for the personalized support
these students will need to succeed.

Based on the unusual nature of the requested funding and continued challenges
inherent in such an approach, | approve your waiver renewals for one year with the
following conditions:

1. The GTC Program will set a target of at least a 25 percent increase in the
number of graduates in the 2013-14 school year compared to the 2012-13
school year. The GTC Program w provide an outcome report to the California
Department of Education (CDE) within six wet ; after the end of the 2014 spring
semester.

2. Your district will continue to use an audit process that demonstrates that the ADA
funding received for the GTC Program was used only for the GTC Program.
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3. The GTC Program staff will continue to conduct end-of-semester reviews in
addition to a year-end review of the progress made toward the graduation target,
program expenditure, and other academic outcomes. We appreciate your efforts
to analyze achievement of objectives—particularly those relating to course
completions, attendance improvement, and steady progress in earning credits
needed to achieve a diploma.

It is important that the GTC Program continues to provide excellent service to students
and make a difference for a significant number of students enrolled in the program.

Please send the outcome report regarding the graduation target and a preliminary annual
evaluation to the CDE within six weeks after the end of e 2014 spring semester. Also,
please send the full annual evaluation rc ort on or before August 1, 2014, to:

Educational Options, Student Support, and American Indian Education Office
California Department of ~ ication
1430 N Street, Suite 6408
Sacramento, CA 895814-5901

These waivers will be effective for the 2013-14 school year only. We will review audit
findings and achievement of program objectives before approving any future renewal
requests.

| applaud your efforts to reengage dropouts and look forward to hearing how a more
focused, outcome-based approach and the graduation target will affect student
achievement.

If you have any questions regarding this subject, please contact Chiem-Seng Yaangh,
Education Programs Consultant, Educational Options, Student Support, and American
Indian Education Office, by phone at 916-319-0943 or by e-r il at cyaangh@cde.ca.qgov.

Sincerely,

Tonvi Jonfaksan.
Tom Toriakson

TTcy
Attachment
2013-09149
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bcc:

William J. Ellerbee, Jr., Deputy Superintendent, Student Support and Special
Services Branch

Jeannie Oropeza, Deputy Superintendent, Services for Administration, Finance,
Technology, and Infrastructure Branch

Peter Foggiato, Director, School | ical Services Division

Gordon Jackson, Director, Coordinated Student Support and Adult Education
Division

Barbara Pomerantz, Education Administrator |, Educational Options, Student
Suppert, and American Indian Education Office

Joe Radding, Education Administrator [, College Preparation and Postsecondary
Programs Office

Chiem-Seng Yaangh, Education Programs Consultant, Educational Options,
Student Support, and American Indian Education Office

Christine Gordon, Education Programs Consultant, State Board of Education
Liaison Office









